

Executive Director Tim Paulson

President Mike Casev Unite Here 2

Secretary Treasurer Olga Miranda SEĬU 87

VP for Affiliate Support Larry Mazzola, Sr. Plumbers 38

VP for Community Activities Conny Ford OPEIU 3

VP for Political Activities Alisa Messer AFT 2121

Executive Committee Alan Benjamin OPEIU 3

Danny Campbell Sheet Metal Workers 104

Vince Courtney Laborers 261

F.X. Crowley IATSE 16

Tim Donovan IBEW 6

Maureen Dugan

Mark Gleason IBT 665

Art Gonzalez IAM 1414

Rudy Gonzalez IBT 856

Maria Guillen SEIU 1021

Dennis Kelly

Gunnar Lundeberg

Frank Martin del Campo LCLAA

Larry Mazzola, Jr. Plumbers 38

Bob Muscat

Thomas O'Connor

Fred Pecker ILWU 6

Denise Solis SEIUUSWW

Michael Theriault SF Building Trades Council

Joe Toback Sign & Display 510

Sergeant at Arms Hene Kelly CARA

Trustees Ron Lewis, IBEW 6 David Williams, SEIU 1021 Claire Zvanski, IFPTE 21 January 20, 2016

Dear MTC Commissioners,

The two regional agencies, MTC and ABAG, which are taking their first steps towards a full merger, are to be commended on their efforts to streamline regional planning in the San Francisco Bay Area. The fully merged Metropolitan Planning Organization will ensure that the union negotiated benefits promised to almost 200 past and present ABAG employees are protected and that the unionized ABAG jobs are protected. We ask that the intent of the MTC resolution 4210 be honored and that all parties make every effort to assess a full merger without allowing partial merger options to override the analysis.

If the process is transparent, inclusive, and constructive, these two agencies can accomplish a lofty goal of a unified regional planning agency. The Labor Council would like to offer its support for this effort and would like the following principles to be adopted in order to guide the merger process as it moves forward.

The goal of the merged agency structure should ensure a sustainable regional government able to rise to the challenges of the San Francisco Bay Area in the 21st century.

The merged agency should support and be supported by the nine counties and one hundred cities of the region.

The agency leadership should provide coherent planning frameworks and engagement processes, preserving the valuable functions, services, and programs that both agencies currently provide to the Bay Area. The planning processes for the merger plan should include stakeholders, including labor, in a formalized stakeholder working group.

The merger process should result in a sustainable and stable organization and financial structure that provides long term support and funding for the programs currently implemented by both agencies and the staffing for those programs.

- No jobs will be lost by merging MTC and ABAG staff.
- Staff benefits and salaries in the new agency shall meet or exceed current levels of the individual agencies.
- Seniority transfer to the new agency should be determined through a fair and structured process that involves active participation and input from employee unions.

The Labor Council acknowledges that the merger process is in its earliest stages and insists that the rights and benefits of the employees of both organizations be a top priority as both agencies move forward. The shared institutional knowledge of ABAG and MTC staff members is valued in the merger. The new agency will only be as exceptional as the people that compose it, and these people are paramount in ensuring the newly born regional planning agency can take its first steps with confidence.

Sincerely,

Tim Paulson **Executive Director**

CC: Gabriel Haaland, SEIU 1021 Roxanne Sanchez, SEIU 1021

OPEIU 3 AFL-CIO 11